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The City of Rio Grande City celebrated Independence Day with a 
BANG on Saturday, July 1st, at the Basilio Villarreal Municipal Park. 
The celebration included a cook-off, softball tournament, and 
several food and craft vendors. Several special guests made this 
party extra fun such as  La Casetera, David y Fernando, Sólido, 
and La Firma! This event would not be possible without our 
sponsors and the support of our City Commission and Mayor Joel 
Villarreal!

The City of Rio Grande City, along with TMLIRP, 
hosted a meeting at the City Hall Chambers on 
Tuesday, June 13th, for city employees. This 
meeting focused on how to avoid heat stroke, 
working around heavy equipment, and safe vehicle 
operations. Now more than ever is the best time to 
stay hydrated and make sure to know the signs of 
heat stroke if you’re working outside. On behalf of 
the City of Rio Grande City, we would like to thank 
our employees for making time to attend this 
important workshop.

The City of Rio Grande City RGC Fire Department & Emergency Management Department met with RGC officials, 
safety officers, and Gaby Rodriguez with the Texas Division of Emergency Managment to discuss Hurricane 
Preparedness procedures in order to ensure the safety of our community. We would like to thank our RGC Fire 
Department for organizing this meeting aiding in the planning of our emergency hurricane procedures.

BEFORE THE STORM



Public utilities

Tier 1 violations/Acute

Mandatory Language for Surface Water Treatment Technique Violation

SURFACE WATER TREATMENT TECHNIQUE: ACUTE

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) sets minimum water quality 
standards for public drinking water. One of these standards is a turbidity limit.  Turbidity 
by itself has no health effects.  However, turbidity can interfere with disinfection and 
provide a medium for microbial growth.  Turbidity may also indicate the presence of 
disease-causing organisms.  These organisms include bacteria, viruses, and parasites that 
can cause symptoms such as nausea, cramps, diarrhea, and associated headaches.  These 
symptoms can be particularly severe in people who are not as resistant to infections as 
most of the population.  If you experience severe symptoms, please consult with your 
doctor to determine what actions you should take.

Rio Grande City Efrain A. Duran WTP, PWS ID 2140018, failed to meet the minimum 
treatment technique requirements for the month of July 2023. Specifically, our water 
system had Multiple barrier failure treatment technique violation (CFE >1.0 NTU and IFE 
>2.0 NTU)

 The Rio Grande City Efrain A. Duran WTP has taken the following corrective actions to 
prevent a recurrence of the violations: Chlorine and Aluminum Sulfate adjusted, and 
switched to free chlorine.

Please share this information with all people who drink this water, especially those who 
may not have received this notice directly (i.e., people in apartments, nursing homes, 
schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or 
distributing copies by hand or mail.

If you have questions regarding this matter, you may contact:
Public Utility Director Elisa Y Beas at 956-487-2702.    

Public Drinking Water Alert



MARKET DAYS



TRACK

STORY WALK
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FIRE DEPARTMENT

Our RGC Fire 
Department was 
awarded a 1998 Stewart 
Stevenson M1078 Truck, 
Cargo 2.5 Ton through 
an application 
submitted to the Texas 
Forest Service - 
Firefighter Property 
(FFP) Program 
Assistance grant. This 
newly acquired unit will 
be converted into a 
brush and rescue unit to 
greatly benefit our area. 
Thank you to the Texas 
A&M Forest Service for 
this tremendous 
addition to our fleet.

Thank you to STC for allowing us to 
share our profession with the students.

BIG WHEELS KEEP ON TURNING
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The Rio Grande City Police Department and the Rio Grande City Animal 
Kennel teamed up with local veterinarians, Dr. Margo and Dr. Rios, and 
hosted a FREE Rabies Vaccine Clinic on Saturday, June 10th, at City Hall 
for RGC residents! It was a very successful event with over 108 pets 
receiving FREE rabies vaccines. On behalf of the City of RGC City 
Commission we would like to thank Dr. Margo and the RGCPD for 
helping our community ensure their pets had affordable access to care. 

Units
The Rio Grande City Police Department received four brand new patrol 
units thanks to the generosity of Operation Stone Garden. These units 
will be used by our officers to ensure the safety of our great city!

PETS
THE HEALTHY LIFE OF

PETS

UNITS
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RGC PUBLIC LIBRARY

Vipers
We would like to thank the Rio 
Grande Valley Vipers for a fun 
entertaining morning. We had a 
great time with April, Viva, and 
the Vipers mascot Fang. The 
kids enjoyed stories read by 
April and touring the Vipers 
bus.

Author’s Visit
Author, Maricela Flores, visited 
the Rio Grande City Public 
Library for their #FunFriday 
program and spoke about the 
importance of creative writing 
and illustration. Thank you for 
taking the time to speak to our 
community!

Drawing Activity
Ready Set Draw! Kids had a 
blast during our read and draw 
along activity. Author’s Visit

Drawing Activity

Vipers

Vipers

Vipers

Vipers

Vipers

SNAKE ON A BUS
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Words of Wisdom
Meet & Greet
The Kelsey Bass Museum had the honor of host-
ing book signing events by two very distinct au-
thors. It was a standing room only event, on 
June21, 2023. That day the Kelsey Bass Museum, 
in conjunction with the Starr County Historical 
Commission, hosted Stephen Michaud, author or 
Robert’s Story-the TRUE story of a Texas cowboy’s 
troubled life and horrifying death.  Mr. Michaud 
discussed the research behind the book, and the 
necessity of telling Robert East’s story. He then 
proceeded with a Q & A session where audience 
members were quick to ply questions to our in-
credible guest.  At the end of this session, Mr. 
Michaud invited East family members and friends 
to expound on their experiences and encounters 
with the protagonist and other characters in the 
story.  Afterwards, eager audience members 
formed a long line to purchase a book, get it 
signed, and take a photo with the author and East 
family members.  On July 13, 2023, the Kelsey Bass 
Museum welcomed Rosario Ozuna, author of The 
Tears Behind the Smile: Poems and Reflections 
from the Heart.  Mrs. Ozuna gave a detailed 
presentation on the myriad of themes and inspira-
tions of her book, and then discussed the toils, 
travails, and ultimate triumphs of the self-publish-
ing process.  Following her presentation, Mrs. 
Ozuna invited audience members to ask ques-
tions which they did. Later, Mrs. Ozuna signed 
books, and posed for photos.  

National Guard
On Saturday, June 24, 2023, the Kelsey Bass Mu-
seum welcomed members from the Texas Na-
tional Guard. These incredible men and women 
will spend the last week of July in Rio Grande City 
to conduct Operation Border Health Preparedness 
2023; however, on this day, the group wanted to 
spend some time familiarizing themselves with 
the history and culture of our beautiful city by vis-
iting the museum, the Lee House, and of course 
historic Fort Ringgold.  Operation Border Health 
Preparedness 2023 will take place July 24-28, 2023 
from 8:00 AM to 3:30 PM at Veterans Middle 
School.  All are welcome!

Guests
The Kelsey Bass Museum continues to attract 
guests from all walks of life and different parts of 
the world.  Students from South Texas College 
dropped by as part of their final assignment for 
their History 1301 class.  Visitors from the Philip-
pines also stopped by the museum to enjoy the 
rich history, and incredible exhibits. There’s so 
much to see at your Kelsey Bass Museum.

San Isidro Nutrition Program
Participants of the Starr County Pct. 4 (San Isidro) 
Nutrition Program stopped by the Kelsey Bass Mu-
seum as part of their tour of historic Rio Grande 
City.  These spry ladies and gentlemen boarded 
our very own Bessie III to tour Fort Ringgold, the 
Grotto, historic downtown, the beautiful Lopez-
Tijerina Courtyard, and of course, the museum.  
There’s so much to see and do in Rio Grande City.

Meet & Greet

Meet & Greet

Guests

San Isidro

National Guard
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STREET PAVING PROJECT UPDATE
We are happy to announce that the construction 
on San Benito Street is finished and is now open 
to the public. Thank you for your patience 
during this time.

The RGC Public Works has been hard at work 
keeping our Lindo Rio Grande clean and kept 
up! Our guys have scraped and clean swept the 
sidewalks on Main Street and Second Street,  as 
well as cleaned the ally behind Redwood Street. 
Our Public Works crews also cleaned out the 
bike trail access to allow for better access to the 
public and cleaned out a drain on Rattler Drive. 
Our crews clean out drains year round in 
preparation for unexpected rainfall. 

Street Paving

Street Paving

Drain

Main Street Bike Trails Alley

GREAT WORKS
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The following before and after pictures are nuisance 
abatements due to the efforts of the Planning & Zoning 
Department staff members.

W e would like to 
congratulate Loro’s 
Restaurant on their 
relocation to 3339 
W. Hwy 83 in Rio 
Grande City, Texas! 
The Rio Grande 

City Greater Chamber of Commerce hosted a 
Ribbon Cutting ceremony to commemorate this 
special occasion and to celebrate owners Jorge 
and Brenda Flores that have been serving our 
community for over 12 years. On behalf of the 
City of RGC City Commission, we would like to 
thank Loro’s Restaurant for choosing Rio Grande 
City!



COMMUNITY
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The Rio Grande City Greater Chamber of Commerce hosted a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony for 
Riverside Building Materials on Friday, June 23rd, located at 6144 E. US Hwy 83, in Rio Grande City, 
Texas. Mayor Joel Villarreal welcomed Riverside Building Materials and encouraged everyone to 
stop by and shop local! On behalf of the city of Rio Grande city, we would like to congratulate 
Riverside Building Materials on their ribbon cutting ceremony and welcome them to our area!

The Animal Control Department would like to recognize RGC 
Girl Scout Troop 1056 for their amazing work in the on-going 
effort  to reduce the stray animal population in our community. 
These wonderful young ladies organized an adoption event, 
and handed out flyers with spaying and neutering information. 
Furthermore, the girls donated new cages and handmade pet 
beds to the kennel. From all of us at the RGC Animal Control 
Department, THANK YOU!

GIRL SCOUTS NOW OPEN IN RIO
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